INTERNATIONAL DIVISION
BENJAMIN G. HORNING
DIRECTOR
PHILIP E. BLACKERBY, JR.
ASSOCIATE DIRECTOR

W. K. KELLOGG FOUNDATION BATTLE CREEK, MICHIGAN

January 7, 1954

Dr. Ignacio Gonzalez, Dean Faculty of Medicine University of Concepción Concepción, Chile, S.A.

Dear Dr. Gonzalez:

I have just returned from an extensive field visit in Central America and México and found your nice Christmas greeting. I hope that you and Mrs. Gonzalez and the children had a happy Christmas, and I wish for you much success and happiness during 1954.

Dr. Kinde and I expect to visit in Concepción early in March, and we are both looking forward with pleasure to seeing you at that time.

With kindest personal regards,

Sincerely yours,

Benjamin G. Horning, M.D.

BGH/nl